STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES

Date: 

April 22, 2022
Time: 

10:30 a.m.
Location: 
Held Virtually via Google Meet
Joining Info: 
By Video Conference

meet.google.com/qks-niad-yfo
By Phone via Teleconference  

1-414-909-7588 (PIN: 385820141)

Members Present:
Joseph Radtka, Chair
Keith Horton, Vice Chair 

Richard Bowers, Consumer Member
Roland Mann Jr., Industry Member
Michael Bowersox, Industry Member
Absent:  Gregory Schott, Industry Member


    Richard Small, Industry Member

LABOR Officials & Staff Present: 
Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
LaKissha Thornton, Administrative Officer I
OTHERS PRESENT: Diane Kastner, Plumbing Heating Cooling Contractors Associations



  Wayne Fishpaw, Pipe Trades Technology, Inc.



               Jonathan Sargent, Omega Flex
CALL TO ORDER 

Chair, Mr. Joseph Radtka, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Plumbing to order, virtually, at 10:33 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on March 17, 2022. Upon Mr. Mann’s Motion, and Mr. Bowersox’s second, and by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously voted by roll call to approve the minutes without correction.  
PLUMBING COMPLAINTS

In Mr. Schott’s absence, Chairman Radtka presented the report on behalf of the Complaint Committee:
Closed Complaints

Investigation

New Complaints
Plum 22-0022


Plum 22-0015

Plum 22-0028
Plum 22-0027


Plum 22-0018





Plum 22-0021





Plum 22-0023

Upon Mr. Bowersox’s motion and Mr. Bowers’ second, and by a roll call vote the Board unanimously voted by roll call to approve the Complaint Committee report.
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for March 2022: 

Plumber

                   Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested

	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	3
	2
	1
	67%

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	33
	10
	23
	30%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	2
	0
	2
	0%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	22
	8
	14
	36%

	                              TOTAL
	60
	20
	40
	33%


Ms. Bailey reported that since Jan. 2022, that 144 candidates were tested, 50 candidates passed, 94 failed, for a pass rate of 35%.  Since the inception of the test, 9858 candidates were tested.  3546 candidates passed, 6312 failed, for a pass rate of 36%. There are currently 12,734 active licensees.

OLD BUSINESS
Chairman Radka began by briefly discussing the MPMIA Annual Training that was held on April 2, 2022. He then continued his discussion of House Bill 1052 Public Safety- Natural Gas and Liquefied Propane Piping Systems- Construction Requirements (Flynn and Laird Act). He stated that several items were struck from the original draft of the bill, which prohibits the use of non-arc-resistant jacketed corrugated stainless steel in: 1) the new construction of a customer-owned natural gas or liquefied propane piping system in a building; 2) a natural gas or liquefied propane piping system in a renovated property if the renovation affects more than 50% of the total square footage of the property; or 3) a natural gas or liquefied propane piping system that
requires the addition of a new gas line to the gas piping system. Chairman Radtka went on to say that the bill was passed and would take effect on October 1, 2022.
Director Bailey thanked Chairman Radtka for his review and presentation of House Bill 1052. She then went back to the discussion on the MPMIA Training that was held on April 2, 2022. She stated that there was a request for the Board to approve the eight (8) hours of continuing education for the inspectors who attended the training.  
Upon a motion by Mr. Bowers, seconded by Mr. Bowersox, and a roll call vote, it was unanimously carried that the Board to approve eight (8) hours of continuing education for the following inspectors:

1. Chip Matthews, WSSC

2. Mark Davis, Planchek

3. Andrew Stirling, Calvert County

4. Wayne Johnson, Cecil County

5. Darrell Smith, Howard County

6. John Geisler, Carroll County

7. Tom Zrioka, Planchek

8. Bryant Knapp, Anne Arundel County

9. Bruce Kellermeyer, Anne Arundel County

10. Peter Campo, Howard County

11. Chris Hokanson, Worcester County

12.  Roy Wood, Cecil County
13. Josh Issacs, Howard County

14. Sam Scott, Wicomico County

15. Joe Krasnodemski, City of Annapolis

16. Adam Knighy, City of Annapolis

17. David Owens, City of Annapolis

18. David Lewis, Planchek

19. Brent Garner, Talbot County

20. Roger Parks, Talbot County

21. Steve Thomas, Talbot County

22. Paul Hamby, Planchek

23. Steve Tackish, Plankchek

24. Ben Ellis, Worcester County

25. Gerald Bowling, Planchek

26. Bill Funk, Cecil County

Director Bailey revisited the discussion on Senate Bill 528, Climate Solutions Act of 2022, and House Bill 806. She stated that Senate Bill 528 seeks to reduce greenhouse gas emissions to zero over 25 years and that the Bill was signed into law. House Bill 806 altered the definition of a “high performance building” to include schools, some public safety buildings, and other buildings that come under government funding and under prevailing wages laws.  Director Bailey reported that that bill failed but could be brought up again in a later legislative session.  
Counsel Kinstler added, that since the Board was discussing proposed legislation, Senate Bill 193, pertaining to a sunset extension of the Board of Plumbing, had passed. The Board was scheduled to terminate on July 1, 2023, but would be, upon the Governor’s signature, but the bill extended the term for an additional ten years, through July 1, 2033. Director Bailey stated that the legislature can extend a program for a term between zero and ten years and that she is grateful to have another ten years for the Plumbing Board. She also thanked Counsel Kinstler for her work on the legislation. 

NEW BUSINESS
There was no new business.
CORRESPONDENCE
None to consider.

COUNSEL’S REPORT
There was no report from Counsel.
CHAIR’S REPORT 
There was no report offered by the Chair except that he hoped everyone could enjoy the arrival of spring.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS REPORT

Director Bailey advised that the white board in the 5th floor conference room at 1100 N. Eutaw Street was now operational. She stated that the Board meeting was not being held in the conference room today due to sound issues. Director Bailey also stated that while there will always be a hybrid model for Board meetings, she encouraged the Board to try to meet in person annually or semi-annually if possible, to create a sense of comradery among the Board members and staff. Director Bailey also encouraged the Board members to participate remotely by video  to allow Board members and staff to see one another during the meeting. Chairman Radtka agreed and stated that the Board would discuss having at least one in person meeting per year at a later date. 
CLOSED SESSION

The Board did not convene in a closed session.
APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF CLOSED SESSION

None necessary.
ADJOURNMENT

Upon Mr. Bowers’ Motion, and Mr. Mann’s second, and by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously carried to adjourn the April 22, 2022 meeting at 10:50 a.m. 
_________________________


__________________________

Chair, Joseph Radtka  



Date

Without Corrections ______



with Corrections ______ 
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